MINUTES ARE NOT OFFICIAL UNTIL APPROVED AT THE NEXT MEETING

Town of Frankfort Plan Commission
5/22/07 Minutes

The Town of Frankfort Plan Commission held its 30th meeting May 22, 2007. Commission Chairwoman Maureen Manore called the meeting to order at 7:40 p.m. 

Present were Manore; vice chairwoman Becky Gates; secretary Bryce Black; commission members  Denny Wentworth,  and Donna Gates; town board member Mike Roberts; and alternates Sally Baecker and Curt Stine. 

Absent (excused) were members Brian Bee and Denny Richardson.

1. Minutes from previous meeting
Black read the minutes from the April plan commission meeting.  In item number 3, “Review comprehensive plan draft chapter 7,” the title of the plan chapter was corrected to read “Utilities and Community Facilities.” With that correction, B. Gates moved to approve the minutes, seconded by Baecker. The motion was unanimously approved.

2. Commission membership
Manore said that recently elected Town board member Mike Roberts is interested in being involved in the work of the Plan Commission. She plans to ask the Town Board to appoint Roberts to the Plan Commission as an alternate. In a few months, after he is familiar with the work of the Commission, he may move to being a Commission member, and Denny Richardson may then become an alternate.

3. Sesquicentennial plans

Manore reported she had talked to Pepin County Economic Development coordinator Terry Mesch about the fact that Pepin County and the Town of Frankfort will both celebrate the 150th anniversary of their founding in 2008. Mesch said that the town could be included on a sesquicentennial banner the County is planning to have made. Manore also brought up the idea of having some kind of Frankfort history festival.

4. Building permits
The Town recently enacted an ordinance requiring landowners to obtain an informational building permit before undertaking certain kinds of construction projects. Manore reported that she had recently received the first building permit application. She passed out copies of the application to commission members, who examined it and found no obvious problems. Manore will forward the application to the Town Board.

Roberts reported that the owners of a recently constructed new home in the township were erroneously told by the Pepin County Zoning Department that no building permits are required in the Town of Frankfort.

5. Review comprehensive plan draft chapter 8

Manore passed out copies of the most recent draft of Chapter 8 of the Town's Comprehensive Plan, Agricultural, Natural, and Cultural Resources.  A far-reaching discussion ensued which called into question not only certain elements in this chapter, but the approach used to date in writing the Plan. Commission members or alternates who wish to propose alternative drafts of Plan chapters can send them to Manore, who will forward them to all. 

4. Upcoming meetings
The Town of Frankfort regular monthly Town board meeting is scheduled for 6/13/07.

The Plan Commission will meet next on 6/26/07, 7:30 p.m. The agenda will include examining the most recent draft of Plan chapter 9, Economic Development; and discussing possible ways to mark the Town’s sesquicentennial. 

5. Adjournment
B. Gates moved to adjourn the meeting, seconded by Baecker; the motion passed unanimously. The meeting was adjourned at 8:44 PM.

Respectfully submitted,

Bryce Black, Recording Secretary

